SolyLomas Board Meeting
July 23, 2014

Lynn Day’s Home

Board Members Present: Joseph Kraus, President; Jackie Dulle, Secretary; Casey Clendenin, Lynn Day and Susan Orth

The meeting was called to order at 1:30 p.m.

Minutes

Casey moved that the minutes of the Board meeting held on June 18, 2014 be approved.  Susan seconded the motion which passed.

Treasurer’s Report

In the absence of Judy Montano, Treasurer, Casey reported our bank balance was $4,957.84.

New Homeowners

Casey suggested we need to determine a process for obtaining contact information on new homeowners in SolyLomas.  It was decided that Joseph will require HOS disclosure documents with the name(s) and address of potential new homeowners before he signs off on the documents and returns them to the title companies.  Casey indicated she is now receiving the information on listings, pending listings and sold listings.  Susan reported she has corrected all the data information with the changes she has received.
Architectural Review Committee (ARC)

Casey asked that the ARC members (Joseph, Lynn, Susan, and Casey) each take a lead position on  submitted ARC projects.  She also suggested the Committee meet monthly.

ARC Project Update

Casey, the lead on the Wallace solar array project at 7 General Sage, is continuing to work on it.  Joseph reported that he had met with the homeowners at 133 West Zia (formerly Chapmans’) where they are adding a bedroom and a deck.  Casey reported she was working with the Bixbys at 5 Calle Pinonero on their solar array project.  Additionally, Casey is working with the Hunters at 105 Placita Halcon.

Agenda for the HOA Meeting on July 26, 2014

It was decided the revised Covenants would be taken page by page and that the homeowners would be given an opportunity to voice any comments or questions.  Following that there would be a discussion of the NM HOA Act.  It was noted there are openings on the Board, and it was hoped that some of the residents who have the most concerns about the HOA Act would either join the Board or form a sub-committee to study the Act.
Realtors’ Association Revisions

Susan reported that the Realtors Association has suggested revisions to the HOA Act.  One of them is to curb the fees HOAs can charge for the HOA documents and disclosure forms.
Adjournment

Meeting adjourned at 2:15 p.m.     Submitted by Jackie Dulle, secretary
